
QUESTION ON NOTICE 

Full Council | Tuesday, 23 September 2025 

Land at Ellis Farm, Kilby Bridge 

 

Reply 

All of the sites received as part of the Council’s Call for Sites process are currently 

being assessed through the Council’s ongoing new Local Plan making process. 

Therefore, until this assessment has been finalised and recommendations have been 

considered, it is not possible to give any assurances over the status of any Site 

Options received as part of the Plan making process to date. Site constraints, such 

as SSSI status will be taken into account during the assessment process as will, of 

course, guidance in the National Planning Policy Framework relating to national 

designations associated with conserving and enhancing the natural environment. 

 

Adrian Thorpe (on behalf of the Leader of the Council) 

Head of Built Environment 

 

 

In accordance with Rule 13, Section 1 of Part 4 of the Council’s Constitution, the 

questioner may ask one supplementary question without notice which must arise 

directly out of the original question or reply. 


